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At the Ordinary Meeting on 8th 
June 2017,  Chris Poulton and Luke 
Murray of Solar Associates gave a 
presentation  on their recent plan-
ning applications to install a battery 
storage facility. This was followed 
by a óquestion and answerô session 
with parishioners and some con-
cerns were raised. 

Highways issues raised included 
some hedges along the roadsides 
being often so overgrown that car 
wing mirrors were being knocked. 
The pot holes along Chalk Road 
were again reported. 

The Community Contribution 
Scheme sub-committee presented 
their findings from the questionnaire 
and it was agreed that two items 
from the list would receive full con-
sideration at each meeting. 

The draft lease for the allotments 
behind Townsend Estate is still un-

der negotiation and clarification is 
being sought on the exact area to 
be leased, as well as some of the 
wording, before any agreement can 
be reached. 

At the Ordinary Meeting on 13th 
July 2017 Les Street provided an 
update on the status of the Parish 
Hall. He explained that at a public 
meeting held on 12th July, 50 peo-
ple had attended, thus demonstrat-
ing a keen local interest in the future 
of the Parish Hall. A vote was taken 
and it was agreed that the best 
course of action would be to demol-
ish the hall and rebuild it with one 
that is better fit for purpose. A sub-
committee has been appointed to 
oversee the project. Once the out-
line plan/proposal is complete, an 
application will be made to various 
agencies, including the Parish 
Council, for financial assistance to-
wards the overall cost. 

Highways issues reported in-
cluded the slip road between Wis-
bech Road and Police Road which 
is in a poor state of repair. Pot holes 
and surface water in Chalk Road 
are also a concern as are the weeds 
and grass growing through cracks in 
pavements in Springfield Estate and 
at road junctions. 

Community projects were dis-
cussed and it was felt that a fresh 
look at the original results of the 
questionnaire would be beneficial so 
will be reviewed at the next meeting. 

NEWS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL 

WALPOLE PARISH 

COUNCILLORS  

Richard Bluntééé...780454 

Richard Greenéé.é780378 

Andrew Bliss..ééé..780928 

James Whitakeréé...780456 

Richard Brodenééé780333 

David Lawtyéééé..780100 

Janet Luckééééé.780384 

Lynne Newmanééé780447 

Linda Matthewsééé780631 

Adrian Eveleighééé781208 

Jo Drewéééééé.781284 

Parish Clerk: Emma Bateman 

Tel. 01945 780002 

walpoleclerk@hotmail.com 
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The two items chosen for discussion 
at this meeting were benches and 
dog waste bins. Sites for these were 
discussed and the Parish Clerk will 
get costs for these and look into any 
permission/planning issues that may 
be necessary. CCTV and bus shel-
ters will be discussed at the next 
meeting. 

Councillor Blunt has liaised with 
KLWNBC regarding the concerns 
raised at the last meeting over the 
allotments and he is currently await-
ing the outcome of these discus-
sions. During the meeting, the Par-
ish Council asked him to negotiate 
further regarding the land adjoin the 
allotments.  In order to help move 
the allotment project along, agree-
ments were reached at the meeting 
regarding the wording on the draft 
lease and this will now be sent to 
the Parish Councilôs solicitor for 
checking before signing. 

New signs for the playpark were 
approved and will now be ordered. 

Refurbishment and maintenance 
issues of the old play park were dis-
cussed and agreedðparticularly as 
these reflect the necessary actions 
highlighted within the recent inspec-
tion report. The official opening date 
of the new play park is to be ar-
ranged. 

 

Next Meetings:  
 

Ordinary Parish  
Council Meeting  

 
10th August 2017  

 

Then 
 

Ordinary Parish  
Council Meeting  

 
14th September 2017  

 
at 7 p.m.  

 
Venue:  

 
Walpole Community 

Centre  
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FENLAND FAMILY HISTORY SOCIETY    
 

 OUR EVENTS.  We have enjoyed an interesting and busy few months.  We 

have attended several events with our special displays and offered help with 

family history research.  A new display for us, was requested and produced, 

of a collection of handcrafted family history trees and samplers which drew 

much appreciation.  Our small team is busy researching and preparing a spe-

cial display in St Augustine Church Wisbech for the National Heritage 

Weekend the second weekend of September based on the anniversary of the 

battle of Passchendaele.   We will also be attending an event in Wisbech Li-

brary on Saturday 19th August arranged by the Wisbech Museum of the 

Lillian Reame portraits.  If you have an event you would like us to attend we 

will try to match our display to the theme of your event.  Call 01945 587723.  

 

OUR MONTHLY MEETINGS.  Our meetings are held on the fourth Thurs-

day of the month. Our July meeting was held in the Wisbech Library ena-

bling us to offer members the opportunity to do some online research at the 

start of the meeting.  Our guest speaker Mike Petty gave an excellent talk 

based on Pickwickôs Wisbech Scrapbook outlining the development of Wis-

bech and its bridges.  We do not hold a meeting in August.  We will be back 

on Thursday 28th September when we will welcome as our guest speaker our 

President The Rev Canon Wim ZWALF the previous Rector of Wisbech. 

 

OUR COMPUTER RESEARCH SESSIONS.  Our experienced researchers 

are available twice a month offering help to anyone with family re-

search.  Our researchers can be found on the FIRST Tuesday of the month in 

Wisbech Library from 10 ï 12 noon.  On the SECOND Tuesday of the 

month in Wyevale Garden Centre Crowland, you will find us in the restau-

rant drop in any time between 11 am ï 3 pm 

Our researchers are willing to visit other venues if required but we do need 

WiFi connection.  Just get in touch and we can arrange a date.  Our 2 speak-

ers have 5 different talks between them, they are available to attend local 

groups.  

 

For further information on any of the above please call 01945 587723. 
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Message from your Borough Councillor       
  The snap General Election called by Theresa May on June 18th, pro-
duced a result nobody, even the most optimistic Labour Party sup-
porter, could have predicted.   Congratulations to Sir Henry Bellingham 
for being re-elected as our Member of Parliament. But sadly I think, the 
overall result has weakened the UK's position in the BREXIT negotia-

tions. 

  Following the devastating Grenfell Tower fire, the  Norfolk fire protection and prevention team 
have been working with the local authority housing officers carrying out detailed safety audits 
of multi storey residential buildings  across the Borough.  These audits will look at all potential 
fire hazards, including actions required in an emergency to keep everyone safe, including 

fitting/testing a smoke detectors. 

  Some good news re using food waste caddies for left-over and waste food just got a whole 

lot easier thanks to changes to the processing technology. 

There is no need to purchase compostable caddy liners anymore as any small bag, such as 
carrier bags, bread bags, fruit and vegetable bag and other freezer/sandwich bags can be 

used to line the bin or to put food waste in. 

  Food waste should be placed in some sort of bag or wrapping before it is placed into the food 
waste bin, as this prevents food from sticking to the bin and keeps the bins fresher. Under the 
revised contract, food not placed in some form of wrapping in the bin may result in the food 

waste bin not being collected. 

  Residents who need a food waste caddy can apply for one online on the  waste and recycling 
page (http://www.west-norfolk.gov.uk/yourbins)  of the Borough Councils web site. 
  There are lots of events planned this summer on Tuesday Market Place and most of them 
are free. Although I do not want to use this page as an advert for these events, I draw your 
attention to one on Sunday August 27, when over 200 Minis are expected to gather for a Mini 
Meet. The cars, entertainment, and stalls to browse will make this a perfect day out for all the 

family. 

  Finally a local matter.   I was very concerned to hear about the poor state of repair of the 
Walpole Parish Hall.  The hall was given  by the Reverend Staveley in 1923 for the use of the 
people of the Walpole villages. It has played a major part in the social history of the village and 
has been the place greatly enjoyed by many, young and old. I know we have a large commu-
nity centre on the Chase, but there is a place for our village hall.  Although I am not fully aware 
of the scope or scale of the problem, I think we should all support the hall and ensure that it is 
part of the future of this very special place called the Walpoles. 
 

I appreciate all the local support and if you think I can help do not hesitate to contact me.  

Cllr Richard Blunt 

Email: cllr.richard.blunt@west-norfolk.gov.uk                   Telephone: 01945 780454 

http://www.west-norfolk.gov.uk/yourbins
mailto:cllr.richard.blunt@west-norfolk.gov.uk
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PETERôS  

FURNITURE  

FITTING  

SERVICES 
ALL TYPES OF FLAT- 
PACKED FURNITURE  

INCLUDING  
WARDROBES, BEDS,  
CHEST OF DRAWERS,  

DINING SETS ETC. 
PLEASE  

CONTACT PETER  
ON 07957110520  

ANYTIME  

BOOKING  

WALPOLE  

COMMUNITY 
CENTRE 

 
To book the Centre 

please contact Sabrina 

Nimmo on:  

 

01945 780877 

Evenings and  

weekends 
 

 

HMCS 

Home Maintenance & Cleaning Services 
PAINTING & DECORATING  

PATIOS CLEANED/SEALED * HEDGE CUTTING 

GUTTERING CLEARED/CLEANED * WALL TILING 

CONSERVATORIES CLEANED * FASCIAS CLEANED 

FENCING AND FLAT-PACKED FURNITURE ASSEMBLED 

EXTERIOR PAINTING 

Free no obligation quotations- all works guaranteed 

10% discount if the works are accepted within 14 days of our quotation 

KEEPING LOCAL WORK TO LOCAL PEOPLE 

HMCS, Paul Ketteringham, ASHTON LODGE, WISBECH ROAD, WALPOLE ST. 

ANDREW PE14 7LH 

Tel. 07714 330096 / 01945 781244. Email: ketteringham334@btinternet.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL  
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